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particular has been crowded on all occasions, and it is very encour-
aging to know that those meetings have been the means of leading
many to more frequent and regular attendance at the Parish Church.

Two social gatherings of much interest were held, one at the open-
ing and the other at the close of the season. The attendants at the
several Cottage Meetings met the Clergy and Cottage Meeting
workers and District visitors in kindly and familiar Christian inter-
course. Very pleasant and profitable evenings were spent, the
memory of which will no doubt be cherished by all who participated
in them.

The attendance at the regular Wednesday evening services in the
schoolroom has been more than doubled, while the singing has been
hearty and congregational, led by a large choir, gathered from the
congregation, and kindly presided over by Mrs. Dr. Cameron, who
also played the school organ at these services, and to whom many
and cordial thanks are due.

Two of the most tried Cottage Meeting workers have left Toronto
this winter—Messrs. A. O’Meara and J. M. Wrong. They are fol-
lowed by the kindest regards and wishes of the clergy and of their

fellow-workers.
LIST OF THE MEETINGS.

Duchess street—Conducted by Messrs. J. M. Wrong and R. W.
Heakes, and latterly by Rev. H. P. Hobson, Average attendance,
60.
George street—Conducted Ly Messrs. Shaw, Stagg, and Beattie.
Average attendance, 30.

Sherbourne street — Conducted by Messrs. Stagg and Baldwin,
Average attendance, 33.

Court street Fire hall—Sunday evening service held by the clergy
and Mr. Owen. Attended by all the firemen on duty.

Ladies Aid Society.

President, Mrs. Dumoulin ; Vice-Presidents, Mrs. Gzowski, Mrs.
Brock, Mrs. Wyld, Mrs. E. Blake ; Treasurer, Mrs. Morgan Baldwin.

Committee for Cutting and Arranging Work : Mrs, W. T. Boyd,
Mrs. Merrick, Mrs. Stanton, Miss M. J oseph.

The first regular meeting was held on November 24th. It had
been decided at a pre!iminary meeting to hold both Dorcas and Ladies
Aid meetings together. Usually the Ladies Aid do not begin their
meetings till February, which leaves a short time only to do any
amount of work, The plan adopted this year was found to work
very well. There have been nineteen meetings held, which have
been fairly well attended. The work done this season has been
principally work ordered by various ladies interested in the society.
The orders for work have been very much larger than last year, which
is very satisfactory. Before Christmas we recarpeted all the Chancel.
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